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October 20, 2015
Susan Massel

Director of Communications and Public Affairs
Regional Transportation Authority (RTA)
175 W. Jackson Blvd

Chicago, IL 60604
Re:  Copy of 2016 Budget, Hearings on Nov. 3, 4, and Dec. 5, 2015

At a program sponsored by RTA that I attended today, a document was furnished entitled “RTA and Metra Joint Public Hearing Schedule.”

Four (4) hearings are scheduled at the same time, 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM, at four (4) different locations, to take place on November 4, 2015.

On the following day, there again will be four (4) public hearings at four (4) different locations, all at the same time, from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM.

Then another public hearing is scheduled approximately one (1) month later, on December 3, 2015, at the RTA Board Room at 175 W. Jackson Blvd., Chicago, IL.
Specifically, why are eight (8) public hearings grouped together, and then a time lag for having the ninth (9th) one?  Also, why is there joint public hearings of Metra and RTA, and separate hearings for Pace and CTA?
Please note that I was unable to locate any notice posted regarding any of these meetings on either the RTA website or facebook page.  There appears to have been no Press Release issued, or reference to these hearings in the “Email Campaign Archive.”  The most recent issue on file of the RTA In Transit newsletter is date July 1, 2015. 
There was no indication as well on the public hearing notice of how to obtain copies of the proposed budget for review.  At the RTA website one finds a copy of the “Operating Budget, 2-Year Financial Plan, 5-Year Capital Program,” dated March, 2015.  Is this the document one would review in order to make informed comments at the public hearings?  If not, please either forward a copy of the proposed RTA Budget for 2016 as an attachment, or furnish a link to it on the internet.  

I was able to locate a copy of the Metra proposed budget on their website, however, there was no indication of the joint public hearing on December 3, 2015.  I am somewhat confused about holding a joint public hearing, which has never been done before.  Since it is a RTA hearing, does one speak as well on Pace of CTA issues?  

There is nothing posted on the CTA website regarding the budget for 2016, and any hearings scheduled.
I am also concerned that neither the Chairman of the Board, nor any of the fifteen (15) members of the Board of Directors will be present at the Public Hearings, as has been the case in the past.   Last year a board member of Metra directors did show up, but after everyone in attendance had made their comments. 
Please furnish an explanation for the above peculiar arrangements, or contact me at cpaidock@hotmail.com, or by telephone at (312) 842-5036, (312) 714-7790 cell.  Thank you for your cooperation in this regard.
Please be advised that I am in process of requesting to speak at the November 19, 2015, meeting of the RTA Board of Directors.  A copy of the Public Comment/Disclaimer Form is being forwarded to the Board Secretary under separate cover, and request a response from your office prior to that event.

Thank you for your cooperation in this regard,

Sincerely,

Charles Paidock, Co-Director

Citizens Taking Action for transit riders

3211 S. Union Avenue

Chicago, IL 60616-5251

cpaidock@hotmail.com
(312) 842-5036, (312) 714-7790 cell

www.CTAriders.org 
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